
From: Josephine Poon   
Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 4:43 PM 
To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: ZAC-21-036 866 West 5th Street 
 
Legislative Co-ordinator, Planning Committee: 
 
My Name is Josephine POON, I live on Springvalley Crescent by Rosehill Ave.   
*Reference*:  *ZAC-21-036* 
 
  Since I moved into this area, the builders added townhouses, 
semi-detached houses and new condominiums.   This area is supposed to 
be single family homes! 
Adding 9 townhouses on a short street will drastically increase traffic congestion in my community.  I 
have already complained about the traffic flow on Springvalley Cres. and West 5th Street.  Adding more 
townhouses on Rosehill Ave. (a very short street) will push an already congested street passed its limit. 
 
School buses stop at Rosehill twice a day & parents park their cars close by to pick up. 
People from Brigadoon (a long street) area use Rosehill Ave. to access West 5th too. 
 
I STRONGLY OPPOSE BUILDING 9 TOWNHOUSES ON ROSEHILL AVENUE!!! 
Thank you for your attention! 
Josephine Poon 
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